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(Dakar / Johannesburg / Lagos / Nairobi, 23 June) Sub-Saharan Africa has achieved the fastest progress among all 
developing regions in making primary education available to school-age children – improving from 58 per cent 
enrolment in 1999 to 76 per cent in 2008, the UN reported today. 

Moreover, with consistently high economic growth rates over most of the decade, the region has shown some 
resistance to the effects of the global recession. The percentage of those employed relative to the total population 
remained steady from 2008 to 2009 at 65 per cent – slightly higher than the ratio at the end of the 1990s, a 11n 



The slowdown in economic growth since 2008 also has placed pressure on budgets of major donor countries, and some 
have reduced or postponed the pledges they made for 2010. The slowdown in aid growth could especially affect Africa.

Despite donor pledges at the 2005 G8 Summit in Gleneagles, United Kingdom, to double official development 
assistance (ODA) to Africa by 2015, the UN report estimates that only about $11 billion out of the $25 billion 
increase envisaged will be forthcoming. The shortfall is due mainly to underperformance of some European donors 


